Barham Parish Council - June 2019 InTouch Report

Towards the end of April, the village had the 3 new waste bins fitted and these will be emptied on a weekly basis by Mid Suffolk District Council. We hope that residents will use these for waste only. The village has 9 dog waste bins and these are to be used for disposal of your dog waste. The parish would like to remind residents that do not wish to clear up after their dog that dog fouling is a criminal offence and if sufficient evidence exists, they will be prosecuted which, if successful, will result in a criminal record and a fine of up to £1,000.

Following May's Annual Council Meeting the following was agreed: -

Stephen Carr was duly elected as Chairman of the council and Gordon Musson was duly elected as Vice Chairman of the council for another year.

Councillors that will serve on the following committees:

- Finance Sub Committee Stephen Carr / Darren Millward / Jeremy Lea / Andrew Deveney
- Planning Sub Committee Stephen Carr /Gordon Musson /Neil Cooper (reserve Darren Milward)

This year's exercise of public rights period will be between Wednesday 12th June and Tuesday 23rd July. This is when residents of the village have the opportunity to inspect the parish's accounts for 2018-2019. This takes place with the RFO by an agreed appointment only.

Barham's meetings before the summer break are Monday 3rd June and Monday 1st July both will be full council meetings and begin at 7.30pm in Claydon and Barham Village Hall.

If you would like specific topics discussed at a meeting then please email the Parish Clerk. The agendas have to be published at least 3 clear working days before the meeting date, therefore, any items received after this time would then be added to the next full council meeting.

Barham Parish Council Parish Clerk – Jo Culley Tel: 07958402335

Email: barhampc@outlook.com